



CM Vision Steering Group Committee

Meeting

Tuesday 16 May 2016 – St Bartholomew's Church

Present: Kerry Bannon (KB Chair); Dave Barrett (DB); Chris Challoner (CC); Sue Hugill (SH); Jo Smith (JS); Tony Taylor (TT); Jackie Taylor (JT);

1. **Apologies for absence**
Larry Bannon.
2. **Minutes of last meeting**
Agreed by all.
3. **Matters arising**
3. **Community Led Plan**
Complete
3. **Pop up Banner** – carry forward on going.
3. **Village Map** - carry forward on going.
Action: MC to put house names against the map and contact JH
3. **Superfast Broadband in Church Minshull**
Action: KB to speak to MC re wording on the website – carry forward
DB initiating Superfast to Village Hall.
Action: DB, KB to liaise with MC
BT have their own test for internet speeds. An app is available to Download to measure Broadband speeds. (Sky users to also test app).
Action: JS to email details of BT app for individuals to test
Action: JS to email KB and MC to put on Arena Website



4. Update from other groups:

Village Hall

AGM Tuesday 17th May 2016. All Officers up for re-election.
Leak not totally resolved. Bookings are stable. Church Minshull Sports & Social Club now in operation covering indoor bowls and table tennis.
11th June 2016, Trooping of the Colour being streamed 'live' with coffee and cakes.

PCC

No objections received by the Architects to remove the pews from any quarter.
£6,600.00 from the Plant Sale going towards the Church.
A grant of £100.00 has been received from Cheshire East for Café Church in relation to the Queen's 90th Birthday celebrations, 12 June 2016.

PC

Neighbourhood Plan initial £6k grant has been agreed by central Government, so that the NP Group can now approach Cheshire East for further funding. The next stage of the process will be to put together a Questionnaire for circulation to the Community. There is a need for more people to sit on the NP Committee – vacancies could be advertised in the Insight magazine.

Action: JS to review what help is required in what areas

PC has agreed to support repairs for the Church clock (total cost £5k) and to the Village Hall for a new Noticeboard which is planned to be placed near to the pavement. Agreed financial support £1k.

A cheque for just under £900.00 has been received by the PC for the purchase of a new Laptop, /Scanner/Printer and initial cost of installation of Broadband into the Village Hall plus first year rental cost. Once the items to be purchased have been agreed, they will be donated To the Village Hall who will then fund ongoing Broadband costs.

Events group

Gearing up for Minshull Madness – Events Group meeting 31st May 2016. Screaming Beavers booked. Insurance for both nights for 500 people Wrist bands will be in use. Help required on Thursday afternoon and to sell Tickets for Friday 15th July and Saturday 16th July, £10 per ticket.

Action: KB to contact MC for a playlist for the Saturday Disco - complete



5. Pathways and Environment group: -Canal and Rivers Trust

LB is still looking for people who may be interested in progressing: -
The Minsh Trail, Village Signs, Planters/Baskets, Green Space.
They do not need to be members of the Steering Group. No
volunteers as yet. Visitors were noticed in the village, who were in the
process of preparing a 'new flood map'. The officers from Cheshire East
have highlighted a few issues which will be noted in an email and
forwarded to LB.

Action: KB to ask MC to put on the Website – carry forward in hand

6. Accounts for payment and Treasurer update:

Last year's accounts agreed by all at the meeting.
Proposed by DB, seconded by SH.

Action: JH to report on accounts at the next meeting

7. Correspondence

None

8. AOB

Email received from Sylvia Batty – the Community Spirit Award judging
will be 2pm on 4th July 2016.

Rebekah Fuller is nearly ready to show the 'interpretation board' re the
Minsh Trail which will go up on the Vista.

Fund raising for the Village Hall – 15/10/2016 a 60's/70's night.

Lucy Barlow singing plus a Disco – Bar and raffles.

Action: SH to email MC to put on the Website – in hand

Suggestion to hold a 'Barn Dance'.

Action: KB to take to Events Group – carry forward

'Learn to Dance'

Monday nights now free in the Village Hall. This would need to fit in with
Dance teachers. Decision made to put on hold until the Autumn.

Events to be considered – a cardboard canoe race, in conjunction
with the Marina.

Action: KB to take to Events Group



Suggestion as to whether some styles could be replaced with gates on some pathways.

Action: LB to take to Cheshire East

No entry signs have been erected near one of the walks to the canal.

Action: LB and KB to investigate

Mobile mast to assist with telephone reception somewhere in the village to be explored.

Action: JH to take to PCC

JT volunteered to assist with planters.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 20th September 2016 – St Bartholomew's Church – Doodle invites to be sent